Today’s piece was prepared by Louise Vaz, MD. 

Today’s story comes from the New York Times entitled, “Question about Safety of Plastic in Baby Bottles Remain.” http://www.nytimes.com/aponline/us/AP-Bisphenol-Safety.html?_r=1&ref=health&oref=slogin
There is growing controversy over the safety of bisphenol A (BPA), a substance that helps to harden plastic, and which is used in canned food and baby bottles.  Bisphenol can leach out of these containers and has been thought to possibly cause developmental problems in the brain and hormonal systems of infants and children, based on animal models.  Several studies published over the past decade suggest a connection between exposure to BPA at levels typical in the U.S. and increased rates of breast and prostate cancer, reproductive abnormalities, and for infants exposed in the womb, problems such as attention deficit hyperactivity disorder, obesity, and diabetes. 
A recent FDA report in April 2008 did not indicate a safety concern for BPA at current exposure levels; however, the National Toxicology Program, which includes scientists from the National Institutes of Health and other agencies, just issued a counter-report in September 2008 which claims that the group is unable to dismiss claims that effects seen in animals may also been seen in humans, classifying the risk as “some concern”.  More research is being reviewed and needs to be undertaken to determine the effects of bisphenol in humans.  In lieu of their own research, Canada intends to ban the import, sale, and advertising of polycarbonate baby bottles containing BPA over concerns about safety.
As pediatricians, it is important to be aware of this concern from an environmental health perspective, as parents are increasingly asking about the merits of switching to glass bottles or products without BPA.  Currently, the FDA is not recommending that anyone discontinue using products that contain BPA while they continue the risk-assessment process.  While no conclusive evidence points one way or the other, we can inform parents that there are options to buy bisphenol-free baby products while this issue is being sorted out.  
RESOURCES FOR FAMILIES:
· Children’s Health Protection US EPA http://yosemite.epa.gov/ochp/ochpweb.nsf/content/homepage.htm 
· Search potential environmental hazards on the EPA site: http://yosemite.epa.gov/ochp/ochpweb.nsf/frmChemicals 

· Kidshealth.org Search under Bisphenol A for current recommendations and updates. 
RESOURCES FOR CLINICIANS:
While the American Academy of Pediatrics has no formal position on BPA, an internet search revealed potential recommendations for parents such as:

· switch to glass baby bottles 
· avoid microwaving plastic containers or washing plastic containers in the dishwasher or with harsh detergents, which can also cause BPA to break down and leach out more.
· switch to BPA-free plastic baby bottles and sippy cups (Adiri, Avent, Born Free, Gerber, MAM, Medela, Mother's Milkmate, Playskool, SIGG, BornFree, and Thermos) by avoiding plastic containers that have the plastic identification number "7" . Look for plastics marked "1" or 2, 4, or 5. 
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